BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Wednesday, January 19, 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:00P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Vice Chairman , Robert E. Mazow , Selectmen Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session:
Veteran Service Officer, Jim Schultz addressed the Board and requested an approval on a request to hold a Veterans Appreciate Day on Saturday, June 4, 2011. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve the above request to have a Veterans Appreciate Day to be held on Saturday June 4, 2011, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
Gino Cresta, DPW Director updated the Board on the recent snow storm including the removal of snow.  

Appointment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to re-appoint Diane Folan for no more than nineteen (19) hours per week at least until the end of February 2011, with a term to be determined by the Town Administrator, seconded by Selectman Mazow.
Public Hearing:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to open public hearing on a request from James Dawson, 40 Daniels Street, Salem, Mass as the new owner of Humphrey Motors, 460 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass to use premises located at 460 Humphrey Street and to retain the name of Humphrey Motor’s to be used for a Class II Car Dealers License seconded by Selectman Strauss. A roll call was taken.

Attorney Martin Goldman represented James Dawson on his above request. The above license request will keep the current hours of operation as the special permit which allows six cars for sale and all employees parking their cars in the garage. 

Chairman Sullivan asked if there is anyone that would like to speak on this request, no one commented.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Van Dam. A roll call was taken.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the above request for a Class II License for Humphrey Motors, 460 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass for new owner James Dawson, 40 Daniels Street, Salem, Mass with the condition that only six used cars are for sale and that all employees vehicles are parked in  the garage, all pending payments are paid to the Town and a satisfactory CORI be completed, seconded by Selectman Mazow.

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an invoice for Kopleman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $8,398.00, for services through November 30, 2010, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C. in the amount of $2,140.00, for services through December 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve meeting minutes from December 7, 2011, second Selectman Mazow. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve meeting minutes from December 14, 2010, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve meeting minutes from December 21, 2010, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board on his recent meeting with the Waste Reduction Committee and will update the Board after a meeting is scheduled with Hiltz Waste Company. 
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board that he is still in the process of gathering information on Regional Dispatch with neighboring communities and will update the Board at a future meeting. Mr. Maylor spoke briefly on Energy Improvement Grants that are going well and moving forward.
Discussion:
Glenn Paster, Vice Chair of the School Committee  along with other members of the School Committee,  Lynne Celli, Superintendant of Schools, Ed Cronin, Budget Director and Business Manager  addressed the Board asking for their support with a letter of intent to be sent to the Massachusetts School Building Authority. 
Chairman, Jill Sullivan read the motion out loud with the Board voting unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the letter of support for the Massachusetts School Building Authority, seconded by Selectman Mazow. (See attached motion).
Old & New Business:

Selectman Mazow spoke on the Police Station and reminded the community that it was one year ago tonight that a new Police Station was not approved. Selectman Mazow would like the community to know that the Police Building Study Committee is still active and moving forward and has scheduled a meeting to take place next month. Selectman Mazow wanted to make sure everyone in the Town recognized this is a duable project, and is of critical importance and is in no way a dead project. Selectman Mazow feels that the Police Building Study Committee will have concrete ideas in February of this project and will update the Board. 

Selectman Mazow spoke on the proposal of a waste reduction program and how he is the Board of Selectmen’s liaison to the Health Department. Selectman Mazow stated that most communities are looking at these plans at different levels. Selectman Mazow believes that in the future all communities will have a waste reduction program in place.
Selectman Van Dame spoke on the miscommunication with National Grid regarding their meeting with the Board of Selectman on December 7, 2011, at which time there was a dialogue on streetlights and fixtures not working in Town. National Grid agreed to keep the Town informed of work that has been requested to be fixed. There has been no communication from National Grid since that meeting. 
Selectman’s Time:
Selectman Van Dam asked if there was anyone out in the community that might be interested in playing softball on Sunday mornings down at Blocksidge field, if interested they should contact Jack Gould. Selectman Van Dam spoke on an upcoming Italian Night to be held at the Senior Center and encourage people to attend and suggested if more information is needed it can be found on their website. Selectman Van Dam asked if anyone would be interested in serving on the Recreation Commission they need representatives from precincts two, three and six. Selectman Van Dam spoke on upcoming events  by the Recreation Department such as a Ski Tubing Trip, Pats Peak Trip and a Swampscott‘s Got Talent event to be held on April 2, 2011. Anyone interested please contact the Town’s Recreation Department at Town Hall.  
Selectman  Malagrifa informed the Board of a volunteer who is interested in being appointed to serve on the  Harbor Advisory Committee, it was agreed that this appointment be discussed at the next meeting  which at that  time there will be an update to the Board on the goals, members and activity of the Harbor Advisory Committee. 
Selectman Sullivan expressed her sympathy to Pam Hogan on the recent and sudden passing of her brother Mr. Harley Greist.  Selectman Sullivan spoke on an upcoming meeting by the Task Force to be held on January 31, 2011,  at the Swampscott High School, any ideas and or volunteers willing to give a hand please contact Selectman Sullivan.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 8:40P.M seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

Attest: Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant 

